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July 10, 2024

To: Youth Service Bureaus,

With passage of the State Fiscal Year 2025 State budget, we are happy to provide information about the release of Youth Service Bureau funding.  This year the Department will not require the completion of the application; this process won’t take place until SFY 2026.  The SFY first quarter funding will be released in August to those eligible.  YSBs who received SFY 2024 funding are eligible for SFY 2025 funding.  All assurances previously provided in the SFY 2022/23 application will remain in effect.  

Your YSB must be in compliance with the following to be eligible for your first quarter allotment:

· SFY 2022 and 2023 year-end actual expense reports were submitted.

· Unused funding from previous year(s) returned and received by DCF Fiscal, if applicable.

· All SFY 2024 program data reporting was submitted.
· Meet current statutory mandates: Provide accurate and timely reports in such form, in such manner and in such time as prescribed by the Commissioner of DCF regarding the referral or diversion of children and youth from the juvenile justice system, as well as the provision of programs, opportunities and activities for all youth to function as responsible members of their communities. 

· Implement Tier 2 service participation surveys for SFY 2025. Instructions and training to be provided.
· Implement the Ohio Scales as the youth screening tool with diversion participants for SFY 2025.
· Update any SFY 23/24 program data that was not entered by the 6/21/24 submission.  To be completed by 7/31/24.
In order for your 2nd quarter allotment to be processed you must complete the following:

· Submit a projected budget for SFY 2025, to Michelle Milczanowski of CYSA support@ctyouthservices.org by 9/2/2024.  Michelle will provide any budget support needed or forward your budget to DCF for final approval if no revisions are required.
· Submit SFY 2024 budget actuals to Michelle Milczanowski of CYSA support@ctyouthservices.org by 9/30/2024.  Michelle will provide any budget support needed or forward your budget to DCF for final approval if no revisions are required.
· Complete and submit an Application Re-certification survey by 8/30/24.  Last year’s survey will be re-released for you to update. Look for communication soon from Dillinger.
Should you need an extension to the deadlines, please forward such requests to the appropriate contact below as soon as possible, although please understand that funding cannot be provided until this process is complete. I look forward to a continuation of this renewed partnership between DCF and the Youth Service Bureaus. 
Please see the below contacts;

· Fiscal/budget questions -  Douglas Howard; douglas.howard@ct.gov 
· Data and Programming questions - Steve Smith; steven.smith@ct.gov
· YSB Budget Development Support -Michelle Milczanowski; support@ctyouthservices.org
Regards, 

Ted Sanford

Ted Sanford, MSW
Director of Program Monitoring and Fiscal Review
505 Hudson Street, Hartford, CT 06106
O: (860) 560-5084
C: (860) 218-8905

ec: Steven Smith, Program Lead: STEVEN.SMITH@ct.gov
Douglas Howard, Program Supervisor: DOUGLAS.HOWARD@ct.gov
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